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Salsman, Kari

To: missie.burris@verizon.com
Subject: Annual Report Deficiency for Verizon Business Services (LLC) (BMAR-2024-0690)

This email is a deficiency notice for your 2023 annual report.  Your annual report is considered deficient until the 
following issue(s) are addressed: 
  

 The company is reporting local intrastate service revenues (Row 1 Column A of the revenue table on page 3) and 
line quantities on page 4, however the company is reporting n/a for Relay Revenues in the table for Item No. 5 
of page 2 .  If your annual report should have reported relay revenue then please amend page 2 of your annual 
report accordingly.  

 
  
Please resubmit your revised annual report in its entirety (both public and non-public versions) to correct the deficiency. 
Any revised annual report/response must be filed within the Missouri Commission's Electronic Filing and Information 
System (EFIS) using the identification number(s) in the subject of this email.   
  
Thank you, 
Kari Salsman | Missouri Public Service Commission | 573-526-5630 
 


